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Good afternoon Mr. Taylor,
 
Thank you for your freedom of information request seeking access to all
communications between the Premier’s Office, the Minister’s Office of Labour,
Immigration, Training and Skills Development, and the Workplace Safety and
Insurance Board involving any directives/direction regarding the $1.5 billion rebate
given by WSIB to employers, and the WSIB’s decision to advertise this rebate.
 
Before we can proceed:
 

1. A $5 application fee is required (s. 24(1)(c) of the Freedom of Information and
Protection of Privacy Act). Please submit your request online at Access or
Correction Request. Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (gov.on.ca) (which
you could pay the application fee online) or mail the cheque in the amount of $5
made payable to the “Minister of Finance” along with a copy of your request to
us at the address below:

 
FOI & Issues Unit
99 Wellesley Street West
4th Floor
Toronto, Ontario
M7A 1A1
Attention: Janet Dadufalza

 
 

2. In the request to be submitted/sent along with the application fee,
1. Could you please clarify the timeframe of your request? Would you like it

to be from June 29, 2018 to May 31 (or June 30), 2022?
2. Could you please confirm whether you are requesting the records only

related to the decision to advertise the rebate? Are you also requesting
the records regarding the communications about making the policy
decision to provide rebate to employers?

 
Your requests will be on hold until we receive the application fee and your
clarification. Please let me know if you’d like to discuss.
Thank you,
 
Kai Guo (she/her)
FOI Advisor | Central Agency Communications
Cabinet Office | Government of Ontario
Kai.Guo@ontario.ca
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Note: This e-mail message, and any attachments, is intended only for the named recipient(s) above and may contain
information that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you have received this
message in error, or are not the named recipient(s), please immediately notify the sender and delete this e-mail message
without reading, copying or forwarding it to anyone. Thank you.
 


